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NZTA 63017: SH1 Yaldhurst Rd to South Island Main T runk Railway – 4 Laning 

 
Progress Bulletin #9 – September 2013 

 
A quick bulletin to bring residents and businesses affected by the road works along this route up 
to date with what is happening and the immediate plan ahead. 
 
Yaldhurst Rd to Buchanans Rd  
 
Only minor works has been completed over the winter period in this section. With the warmer weather during spring 
we will start the next stage of the works on the west of Masham Road. This stage involves stabilising the road base 
material with foamed bitumen. After the stabilisation, the road base material will be sealed and temporary road 
markings applied. Traffic will then be shifted onto the new carriageway to allow the reconstruction of the eastern 
side of the road.   
 
Buchanans Rd to Waterloo Rd 
 
The renewal of the deep sewer main between Bella Rosa Drive and Halwyn Drive is underway and will continue for 
the next few months. The alignment of the sewer main is mostly within the median of the widened road. 
 
The western side of the road through this section has also been prepared and ready to be foam bitumen stabilised. 
Similarly to the works north of Buchanans Rd, as soon as the weather improves, the road base material in this 
section will be stabilised and sealed. Traffic will then be shifted onto the new surface so that we can start the 
construction of the eastern half of the new road.   
 
Waterloo to SIMT Railway 
 
This area has been our focus over the winter period and we have made very good progress in this section. The 
new stormwater network between Waterloo Rd and Smarts Rd has been completed mostly during night shifts. 
These works were carried out between 7:30pm and 5am to minimise disruption to road users. 
 
 
The construction of the new footpaths in this zone is well underway. We have completed the new kerb and channel 
west of Carmen Rd in August. In the next few weeks we will complete the new footpath and lay the asphalt 
surfacing. 
 
The new kerb and channel east of Carmen Rd was extruded earlier this week.  This will allow us to complete the 
surfacing to the eastern footpath and start the planting along the boundary between Waterloo and Smarts Road 
during September. 
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